



NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS December 2022

Thanks for a Great Year

It's been a great year for Stonegate North Villages Metropolitan District — with many enhancements made across the district — and capital improvement projects moving full steam ahead. Construction on the new Community Center continues to be on pace with significant developments made in the last few weeks.





The latest pilot program keeping the Adult Pool & Spa open later in the season was an enormous success. There have been many requests to open this area earlier in the spring as well, something we will be weighing and considering in the months ahead. We love that this has become a favorite amenity for everyone!

Please continue to send feedback to us through the online form on the website: stonegatenorthvillages.org/recreation-and-facilities/adult-pool-spa/. We will need to hear from as many of you as possible ahead of making additional decisions about the availability of the Adult Pool & Spa, so thanks for ensuring your voice is heard.

Please Stay Clear! Thanks for your help not using the district's parking lot for school pick-ups and drop-offs. We continue to keep the access to our parking lot limited, ensuring we make space for the construction crews and contractors. We are asking that there are no walkers, bikers scooters — or traffic of any kind — in the area between the pool and the homes during this next phase of construction. Please ensure you talk with your children and do all you can to keep away from this area. While it is commonly used as a cut-through path, we need to ensure people avoid district property that is under construction. We will also be employing fencing in certain areas to ensure security. Thank you so much!

Looking for Holiday Events Nearby?

Here's a great list of events in Douglas County in the coming weeks. There is everything from tree lighting ceremonies to local craft fairs. **Enjoy!**

www.douglas.co.us/events-in-douglas-county



FROM THE STONEGATE NORTH VILLAGES BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Board of Directors for Stonegate North Villages

The District is governed by a board of directors who serve staggered terms. You can email the Board of Directors directly at

board@ stonegatenorthvillages.org

Jeni Reilly, President Holly Kamm Vicky Strain Robert Vogel

Upcoming Meetings



Please note the date for the final meeting of the year has been changed; the meeting will be held December 14, 2022. Meetings are held online and meeting details can be found at the bottom of the website. **StonegateNorthVillages.org**